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Dear staff, parents/carers,

On 24 May 2024, a fragment of building material wasfound in the garden located between the eastern side
of the sports court and the access path above the sports oval at Denison College (Bathurst Campus).

Although this location is outside of the area identified on the school’s site-specific asbestos management
plan (SSAMP), as a precautionary measure the area has been cordoned off and temporary fencing will be
installed. We have engaged an independent hygienist to inspect the material and impacted area and if
required, provide recommendations for remediation.

If remediation work is required, any work involving asbestos-containing material will take place outside of
school hours with additional safety measures and air monitoring put in place before the work starts. The
garden will be inspected by the independent hygienist to confirm it has been fully remediated, and a
clearance certificate will be issued before the garden and access path is reopened.

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority. We will keep
the community updated.

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.
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